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Minutes of the May 11, 2016 St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association 

The 451th meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:32.   President George 

Ratermann led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Vince Smugala gave the opening prayer. 

All officers were present. 

President Ratermann stated we had received no applications for membership. President Ratermann 

introduced the following guest speakers: 

President Ratermann stated the Kevin Mueller, Jim Dandridge and the Police Wives Organization were in 

attendance today.  Anyone interested in purchasing their merchandise they are along the side of the 

pavilion. 

Secretary’s Report:  Motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by John Cullen to accept the 

minutes as printed.  Motion passed on a voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Terry Shoemaker gave his monthly treasurers report.  Motion was made by Jim 

Wurm, seconded by Larry Bratcher to accept the report.  Motion passed on voice vote. 

President Ratermann said no members have died this month.  Brent Cassidy, an active officer had 

passed away. 

Old Business:  None 

New business:  None 

Remarks for the good and welfare of the Associations:  Percy Waters congratulated George Ratermann 

on his appointment to the Missouri Ethics Commission in Jefferson City. 

Kevin Klupee addressed the membership stating he was running for City of St. Louis Sheriff. 

Steve Olish talked about the situation with the Airport Police Department about their retirement/social 

security issue related to retirement. 

Mr. Pona stated we had 147 people in attendance.  Fifteen prizes were awarded including donation by 

Jim Dandridge, Kevin Mueller and the Chapman’s. 

A motion was made by Jim Wurm, seconded by Dick Buehler to adjourn.  Motion passed on a voice vote.  

The meeting adjourned at 11:58 AM. 
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